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Specific considerations for withdrawal of services include but not limited to: 
- are PHC staff safe in the community? 
- are PHC staff at risk of harm? 
- has a documented risk assessment been completed? 
- have the police been notified? 
- logistical support including appropriate transport and accommodation for PHC staff and families 

Notifications 

Details of the withdrawal of health services from the community must be entered into RiskMan. The 
report must be monitored and updated as appropriate. 

Once a decision to withdraw services has been made by PHC Management in consultation with PHC 
health centre staff, the following notifications should be made at a minimum: 

Primary Health Care 
Manager 

PHC Management  will send documented rationale and plan to reinstate 
services to the community.  
The PHCM shall communicate this to all PHC staff in the community. 

Community 
 

PHC Management should notify the community by: 
- phone (contact with Shire administrator, chairperson or other council 

member / elder) and in writing (fax / e-mail to Shire / Community 
Chairperson)  

- a notice advising closure placed on health centre doors and community 
notice boards. Notification must include advice confirming alternate 
service arrangements.  

- Ensure the message on the health centre telephone clearly provides 
alternate service arrangements and complies with Health Centre Phones 
and eFaxes. 

Primary Health Care 
and Other Services 

PHC Management should notify all relevant managers, Medical Officers, 
Outreach staff, staff in neighbouring health centres and the Medical Retrieval 
and Consultation Centre (MRaCC).   
PHC Management should notify the Police, RFDS and the other stakeholders 
as required. 
PHC Management will provide a written brief to the General Manager 

General Manager Review the written brief provided and advise the Chief Operating Officer of 
the situation and the potential / withdrawal of service. 

Department and 
Minister 

There may be occasions when PHC Management is required to prepare a flash 
brief, as advised by the General Manager. 

Ongoing Management 

Continual monitoring and progressive management of the situation is required, including meeting the 
needs of staff, communication with the community, subsequent ministerial advice, and a plan for the 
reinstatement of the service. Decisions around reinstatement of the previous service, or new service 
delivery model, should be reached cooperatively.  

Debriefing of staff, including managers, and key community members involved should occur as soon as 
practicable. 
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